Education Committee Report to the CALL/ACBD Executive April 15, 2013

Committee Chair: Jennifer Walker

Committee Members: Connie Crosby, Yemisi Dina, Eve Leung, Grant Kayler, Daniel Perlin, John Sadler

The Education Committee has had one teleconference in the past year, with the rest of the work being carried out through email. The major work of the Committee has been carried out through the webinar subcommittee, and in planning a conference session for the 2013 CALL conference in Montreal.

Webinar Subcommittee

The Webinars Subcommittee is chaired by Eve Leung. The lineup for the 2012-2013 season included five webinars.

June 2012: Legislative Tips & Tricks: Prairie Edition

October 2012: 60 Sites in 60 Minutes

November 2012: Copyright Excess and Access

January 2013: Around the World in 90 Minutes: Adventures in Foreign and Comparative Law March 2013: Tastier When Mixed: Integrating Private Knowledge and Public Legal Information

A vendor webinar program was established in early 2013, in order to sell webinar space to legal publishers.

New Law Librarians Institute

The second NLLI was held from May 27 to June 1, 2012. There were 10 attendees for this year's session. Reviews from the attendees were very positive, and John Sadler, the organizer of this program, was happy with the response. While plans had previously been to host the next NLLI in 2014 at the University of Alberta, that has since changed. Margo Jeske, Director of the Brian Dickson Law Library at the University of Ottawa and her team, have graciously agreed to host the 2014 New Law Librarians' Institute! The 2014 Institute will take place in June. Stay tuned for more information!

CALL/ACBD 2013

The Education Committee submitted two proposals for the CALL/ACBD 2013 conference in Montreal, with one being accepted. A session on continuing legal education for library professionals will be held on Monday, April 6, 2013.

Education Committee Leadership

The 2013 CALL Conference marks the end of Jennifer Walker's tenure as Education Committee Chair. She thanks CALL for the opportunity and support, and looks forward to continuing on in the committee as a member.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Walker Chair, Education Committee